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QUEEN ELIZABETH’S GRAMMAR SCHOOL

ASHBOURNE ACADEMY

JOB INFORMATION FOR POST OF

TEACHER OF RELIGIOUS STUDIES / HISTORY
We are really proud of our Religious Studies Department at QEGS. The students value the subject and make excellent progress both in terms of qualifications and, perhaps more importantly, their views of faith and belief.

All students follow a weekly course in Religious Studies with the vast majority taking a full GCSE at the end of Year 11. They currently study the new AQA Specification A qualification with a focus on Christianity and Islam. They study the course over 3 years, starting in Year 9. Some will then continue their studies at A Level where we currently offer Religious Studies which is also part of the new AQA specification. There is also a separate autonomous group which explores Philosophy in sixth form as part of their enrichment. 
The Department is vibrant in terms of personnel and facilities. We are fortunate to have our own Departmental Office, large storeroom, and suite of rooms. Our staff are committed and well-trained, CPD is seen as a strength of our school and one of the reasons our leadership and management was graded outstanding in a recent Ofsted inspection.

In addition to the Head of RS, The RS staff have a range of specialisms including a fantastic Ethics teacher who co-ordinates an Extended Studies Programme, an Assistant Head Teacher who oversees the Pastoral provision, an Assistant Head Teacher in charge of SMSC and Character Education, as well as a very talented group of staff who enjoy teaching RS outside of their own specialism. The successful candidate will be confident teaching across our age and ability range sharing new and good practise through example and endeavour.

There is an additional emphasis on the emerging field of character education at QEGS and the RS Department have traditionally played a strong part in this. QEGS recently won one of the Department for Education’s National Awards for the East Midlands Region based on our character-based tutorial programme. 

As a thriving and dynamic department, we are looking to appoint an individual who demonstrates excellent personal qualities and traits as we continue to deliver and develop an Outstanding Religious Studies provision across Queen Elizabeth’s Grammar School. In return you can be assured of excellent support and development opportunities within a successful Religious Studies Department.

The History department is a thriving curriculum area consisting of a highly-committed team who have a proven track record of enabling our students to achieve or exceed their targets and we work hard to ensure a supportive environment in which our students can succeed. We believe that students should be given the chance to explore History through a range of channels, providing them with the opportunity to develop their skills of enquiry and debate. History is a subject to be discussed and debated, an element that is promoted by the department. Student success in History is high at all levels and particularly evident within our GCSE and A Level results.  Within the History department the academic achievement of our students is consistently above the national average.  
Should you wish to know more before you apply please contact:

Niall McGarrigle (Head of Religious Studies) via mcgarrigle@queenelizabeths.derbyshire.sch.uk or

01335 343685 Ext 1662

